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NOTICE OF TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 

 

(Issued May 25, 2018) 

 

 

  PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that Department of Public Service 

Staff (Staff) in collaboration with the New York State Energy 

Research and Development Authority (NYSERDA) will convene a 

technical conference on Wednesday, July 18, 2018 and Thursday, 

July 19, 2018 to solicit stakeholder input, identify issues to 

be addressed, and to establish the scope of a subsequent Staff 

whitepaper.  The technical conference will be held from 10:30 

a.m. to 4:30 p.m. at the Department of Public Service’s New York 

City Office at 90 Church Street in the 4th floor Boardroom.  

Individuals may also participate via WebEx from the Department 

of Public Service’s Albany Office, Three Empire State Plaza, 

19th floor Boardroom. 

  As set forth in the Order Instituting Proceeding, 

issued April 24, 2018 in this proceeding, the following topics 

will be discussed: 

• potential utility roles in supporting EVSE deployment; 

• potential utility roles in supporting EV charging services; 

• requirements to enable EVs and EVSE to operate as a source 

of grid services and system value, including possible data 

and instrumentation needs; 

• location considerations, including electric system, 

customer need, and community considerations 

• how to treat EVs and EVSE as DERs; 

• if tariffs and demand charges should be adjusted; 
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• potential utility roles in encouraging EV adoption; 

• compatibility with ongoing regional initiatives and other 

state’s programs; and 

• other similar actions proposed by stakeholders. 

  All attendees must register by sending their name, 

organization, and title to EVSE@dps.ny.gov by July 9, 2018.  

Prior to the technical conference, Staff will file an agenda 

and information for participating remotely in the Department 

of Public Service’s Document and Matter Management system 

under Case 18-E-0138.     

  If you have any questions, please contact Bridget 

Woebbe by e-mail at Bridget.Woebbe@dps.ny.gov, or by telephone 

at (518)473-6176.  

 

 

 

 (SIGNED)     KATHLEEN H. BURGESS 

        Secretary 
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